Regular, Monthly Meeting of the Board of Directors

Wolf Creek Property Owners Association


December 6, 2016 at the office of Ryan & Kuehler, 1112 State Route 20
Note: No meeting was held in November per agreement at the October 2016 meeting.

Called to order at 2:59 PM by President, Paul Smith, presiding.

Attending:
Board of Directors: Paul Smith, Bill Bley, Bob Rhode, Mark Ryan, and Dick Nova
Water System & Property Manager: Pete Soderquist
Members: Dottie Wilson and Steve Krause

Firewise Committee:

1. Dottie Wilson presented a report from the newly formed Firewise Committee. 
2. Kirsten Cook, Okanogan County Firewise Coordinator, conducted a WCPOA community wildfire risk assessment in May 2016. The WCPOA Firewise Committee was formed from Association volunteers following the June 2016 Annual Meeting. The committee consists of Dottie, Jan Erickson, Pat Karman, Betsy McPhaden, and Mike McPhaden.
3. The committee is requesting the Board consider the following:

a. Promotion of reflective address signs for all residences. It is estimated that 25 to 30 signs are needed. These signs can be ordered from the Winthrop Firefighters Association: http://www.winthropfirefighters.org/address-sign-pdf.html
b. Review of the Architectural Committee Checklist as related to fire preventative measures.

c. Creation of a fire defensible space around the Pump House at Well #3.

4. The Board will discuss the committee requests at a subsequent meeting.

5. Requirements to continue to be a recognized Firewise Community:
a. Observe an event/year that is dedicated to a local Firewise project.
b. Invest a minimum of $2 annually per capita in local Firewise efforts.
c. Submit an annual report to Firewise Communities/USA.
6. Dottie commented that some insurance companies are considering premium discounts related to Firewise assessment considerations.
7. Two Firewise Community signs and a plaque were awarded to the Association.
Water System & Property Manager Report:

1. Steve Krause was introduced as the new Water System & Property Manager to succeed Pete Soderquist. Steve and his wife Betty are relocating from Sammamish to their new home in Green Meadows. Steve will work with Pete to phase in training and responsibilities with a target start date in April 2017. Paul will send a message to the membership regarding Steve’s position.
2. The door to the equipment room at the water reservoir has been insulated.
3. Pete is investigating a hum emanating from a switch at the chlorinator.
4. An update to the Small Water System Management Plan is in work.

5. Washington DOH Waterworks Operator recertification fees are due.

6. Evergreen Rural Water membership fees are due in January. The Board approved enhanced membership consistent with last year.

7. WCPOA website updates are needed related to the water system documents. Pete will email Mark.

8. Pete has sent a third, repeat VOC sample to Cascade Analytical for analysis. Cascade has been having issues with their subcontracted labs performing the tests. The DOH is aware of the lab issues.
9. Tod Johnson cut down the large, dead ponderosa pine immediately alongside Park Lane.
10. Pete will coordinate with Tod and Bill regarding removal of the dead trees in Green Meadows below Left Fork Wolf Creek Road.
President’s Report:
1. The wood/brush piles from hazard tree limb removal on Sundance Lane were burned. In the future the Board will notify land owners prior to burning.

2. Paul noted omissions in the association gmail directory. He spent considerable time reviewing and correcting the list.
3. A letter was sent to the homeowners in upper Green Meadows and Virginia Hills that receive water via the booster pumps at the reservoir. The letter addresses the lack of sufficient water pressure during a power outage and describes two solution alternatives. A subsidy of up to $250 per residence will be provided.
Secretary Report:

1. Minutes of the October Board Meeting were approved as circulated.

Treasurer Report:

1. October and November financial reports were circulated prior to meeting. There were no questions and they were approved as circulated.
2. Maintenance fee invoices will be sent in January, including one past-due notice.

3. One member was not charged a fee for water vault insulation removal due to their assumption the meter had been read prior to replacing the insulation.
4. The 2017 proposed budget compiled by the subcommittee of Bill, Paul, and Bob was reviewed:
a. Increases over 2016 include:

i. Water System & Property Manager salary increase.

ii. Addition of a Water System & Property Manager Trainee.

iii. Use of J Bart Bradshaw CPA for accounting services.

iv. Yearly road maintenance and dust abatement.
b. Not included were:

i. Replacement of the Pump House at Well #3.
ii. Reserve listing of remaining Special Assessment funds.
iii. Reserve listing of Rainy Day fund balance.

iv. Additional Rainy Day funding.

c. Although the net total income for the year will be negative there are sufficient reserves to cover and no fee increases were proposed.
d. The proposed budget was approved with addition of Rainy Day and Special Assessment reserve fund balances.

e. The proposed 2017 budget will be distributed to the membership with request for approval at the next Board meeting.
Web Site:

1. No activity to report.
Architectural Committee:

1. No activity to report.
The next meeting will be held at the office of Ryan & Kuehler, 1112 State Route 20 on January 10, 2017 at 7 PM.

Note: This meeting will include discussion and ratification of the WCPOA 2017 Budget. The proposed budget, a summary letter, meeting notice, ballot and proxy will be sent to all association members.
Adjourned at 5:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dick Nova, Secretary
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